
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

“Teach them your way, Lord, that I may rely on your faithfulness; give me an undivided heart, that I may fear 
your name.  I will praise you, Lord my God, with all my heart; I will glorify your name forever.”  Psalm 86:11-12 

HOME BULLETIN for Thursday, March 28, 2024
IN THE NEWS: 
Education Savings Account (ESA) Update 
Some parents have been receiving e-mails from the 
Iowa Department of Education about the 
requirement of their child(ren) taking the Iowa 
Statewide Assessment of Student Progress (ISASP) in 
order to qualify for an ESA.  HCS students do take 
the ISASP and they will be given the week of April 
8.  The application ESAs will be open on April 16 and 
close on June 30.  
 
Hostess Supper 
You are invited to the Hull Christian School Hostess 
Supper on Wednesday, April 17, 2024 in the Hull 
Christian School gym at 6:30 PM.  There will be a 
catered meal by Cedar Rock 
Grill.  Entertainment will be 
provided by Lydia Van Kley 
during the meal, followed by 
Very Good Trivia Company. 
Take out boxes will be 
available – please note it on 
your R.S.V.P.   Please scan QR 
code to R.S.V.P by Tuesday, 
April 2 or call the office at 712-439-2273. 
 
Updates on Hot Lunch Prices 
The finance committee has been reviewing 
corrective actions our hot lunch program needs to 
make from our state hot lunch review in 
January.  One of them is updating the amount we 
charge for seconds.  Below is the updated cost of 
seconds that will begin April 1: 
Entrée - $1.55          Milk - $0.40                Bread - $0.25 
 

 

 

 

*SCRIP* 
  Monday, April 1 Friday, April 5 
  Monday, April 8 Friday, April 11 
  Monday, April 18 Friday, April 22 
  Monday, April 25 Friday, April 29 

Menu ~ April 1 – April 5 
Monday 

Hamburger/Cheeseburger, Fries, Fruit & Baked Beans 
Tuesday 

Pizza Dippers, Goldfish, Fruit & Cooked Carrots 
Wednesday 

Egg Bake, Donut, Fruit & Yogurt 
Thursday 

Chicken Nuggets, Mac and Cheese, 
 Fruit & Green Beans 

Friday 
Hot Ham and Cheese, Chips, Fruit & Veggie Tray 
*This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

 
Kitchen Help 
Tuesday, April 2 – Jaime Oostenink 
Thursday, April 4 – Ashley Van Engen 
Tuesday, April 9 – Jana Rens 
Thursday, April 11 – Kaylee Hulstein 
 
Calendar 
Friday, March 29 – Good Friday – No School 
Monday, April 1 – Boys Soccer Practice 3:30-5:00 
      - Education Meeting 7:00 
Tuesday, April 2 – Girls Soccer Practice 3:30-5:00 
Wednesday, April 3 – Jr High Bible Study 7:45 AM 
             - Boys Soccer Practice 2:30-4:00  
Thursday, April 4 – Girls Soccer Practice 3:30-5:00 
Friday, April 5 – Chapel 1:00 – wear chapel tshirts 
 
Monday, April 8 – Wednesday April 10 – ISASP testing 
Tuesday, April 9 – Soccer vs SCCS  

Girls & Boys – Home 
       - Technology Meeting 7:00  
Wednesday, April 10 – Jr High Bible Study 7:45 AM 
Thursday, April 11 – Soccer vs Sheldon 
   Girls & Boys – Home 



 

 

Beef and Pork Donations 
We are looking for Beef and Pork donations for the 
Rally Day sale this fall.   If you have an animal that 
you are willing to donate, please contact Krista Van 
Der Brink at 712-470-5734.   August 26, 2024 is the 
locker date we have.   
 
Teacher & Staff Appreciation Week *Help Needed* 
Hull Christian will be celebrating Teacher and Staff 
Appreciation week on Monday, April 22 – Friday, 
April 26.   We would like to show appreciation to the 
teachers by covering their lunch break each day.    
Please contact your room mom if you are willing to 
help out.  Below is the time each grade eats and 
would need help covering the classroom. 
 
Kindergarten 11:35 – 12:15 
1st Grade 11:40 – 12:15 
2nd Grade 11:45 – 12:15 
3rd Grade 11:50 – 12:15 
4th Grade 11:55 – 12:15 
5th Grade 12:15 – 12:45 
6th Grade 12:20 – 12:45 
7th Grade 12:25 – 12:45 
8th Grade 12:30 – 12:45 
 
On Thursday, April 25, the teachers and staff are 
invited to a luncheon at the church’s youth building 
so we will need coverage in the classroom and at 
recess that day.  All grades need to be covered 
from 12:00 – 1:00 on that Thursday.  Please contact a 
room mom if you are willing to help.   
 
6th-8th Grade Bible Study 
Mike De Jong, from Fellowship of Christian Athletes, 
will again be leading a Bible study.  Students will 
meet on Wednesdays, April 3, April 10, April 17, and 
April 24 from 7:45-8:25.  Every 6th-8th grade student is 
encouraged to attend.  The Bible study will meet in 
the Discovery Room.   
 
All Belong 
All Belong will be at HCS on Thursday, April 11.  If you 
would like to meet with Phil, contact Mrs. Vis or Ms. 
Roghair to set up a time.   
 


